
 ​B​AND​ B​OOSTER​ R​EGULAR​ M​EETING 
December 3, 2020--6 pm 
Officers in Attendance: Barry McGlothen, Vice President; Lisa Kilgore, Treasurer; Stacey Smith, 
Secretary; Director: Tim Willis 
Membership: 10 
 
Welcome and Pledge 
 
Minutes/Communication Report: ​Kim McGlothen made the motion to accept as read. Hope 
Bullock seconded and the motion carried. 
 
Treasurer Report:​ ​From ​October 30 through November 30 our Expenses were as follows: 

Concessions $646.09 ; Drum equipment $1113.22 ; Senior Pictures $ 84.37 for a  total of 

1928.05. Our deposits were as follows: Concessions: $2,647.56 and Masks $50 for a total 

$2697.56 . The checking account balance as of  November 30th was $5,835.73 and the savings 

account balance as of November 30th $21,511.01. We are looking to return the money from 

savings back to savings by the end of this month as passed. ​A motion to accept the report made 
by Chris Cross and Bev Godwyn seconded. Carried. 
 
Fundraising Committee: ​The moonpies sale has started this week. We cannot do door to door 
sales but order forms can be turned in all at one time. We can sell on hand better, too. Orders in 
by December 18 at 12:00pm. Parents or students over 18 can pick them up. SCMS will 
purchase all the candy from concessions. Meat sticks are all sold.There are still masks to sell. 
From this point on it is profit. Pepsi came to pick up four cases, and we should get a credit for it. 
 
Band Director’s Report: ​The parade is on Saturday. Kids arrive at 2:30. We need batteries for 
their lights. They line up at 3:30, starting at 4. It will be over by 5 pm. There are no events at 
Harris itself--just the parade. We will try to get a bus, but parents may have to pick up. The 
concert is Dec. 15th. We can have 750, but we’ve never had more than 300. Attendees will 
have to have a mask. We will have some available to hand out. I would like to LiveStream it, if 
we can work out copyright issues. Dollywood has put out it is doing an event weekend of April 
24th. We do not have to pay a deposit, but we are on their schedule if the event proceeds. I am 
looking into doing some video caroling. We will record the carols and send it to our local 
businesses, hospitals, and schools. I received many appreciation notes from our veterans. 
 
Student report: ​No report as our fearless student leader has been in quarantine. 
 



New Business​: No new business. Mr. Cross has volunteered to move equipment for the 
Christmas parade. We really appreciate the Cross and Dangler families efforts on the meat 
sticks. Please sign up for Amazon Smiles. 
 
Adjournment 
Motion: Hope Bullock 
Second: Bev Godwyn 
Carried 
 
 

Next Booster Meeting: January 21 at 6 pm 


